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DairyNZ has been focused on doing a robust study to understand the issues. DairyNZ plans to release its full 

report on the study we have been conducting in June when our analysis of the farmer survey data is complete 

and the preliminary plant analysis has become available.

For more information on the swedes issues go to dairynz.co.nz/swedes  

What’s the story?

RadioNZ is implying from documents that it has obtained from MPI that the Southern Swedes Working Group (SWAG) 

was told in October there was a problem with the herbicide-tolerant (HT) swedes and that the group has been 

withholding information.

RadioNZ has also reported that the advisory group was told that the leaves of HT-swedes had levels of glucosinolates, 

which are toxic to cattle, up to 16 times higher than in a natural plant.

I would like to clarify for you the facts

• While the SWAG group was advised by MPI of some preliminary results at an early meeting, it was understood by 

the group and by MPI (as we understand) that further work was needed.  It was at no point clear to SWAG that 

there was clear and robust evidence of a risk specifically with HT-swedes that should be communicated to farmers.

• The results were from early and preliminary testing done by MPI but neither DairyNZ nor the Swedes Working 

Advisory Group (SWAG) was involved in that work.

• While anecdotal evidence did suggest that cows on HT-swedes seemed to be most affected, it was also clear that 

other varieties of swedes  were also implicated. There were also farmers who fed HT-swedes without any negative 

impacts at all.

The advice we provided farmers at the time (October 2014) was that “for the coming season, it is important to be 

aware that simply changing the brassica cultivar or species may not stop this issue next winter.”

• DairyNZ, with the SWAG group, has been focused on doing a robust study to understand the issues and to give the 

right advice to farmers.  We knew that would take some time to provide these results.  The advice in early October 

was that the report would not be available until autumn 2015. 

DairyNZ and SWAG have in the interim, issued a number of advisories for farmers. For the advice we have provided 

for you since September 2014 to manage risks, please see dairynz.co.nz/swedes.  

We recognise that this is a frustrating time for farmers who have to continue with their business while waiting for 

results. This is a complex issue – and there are many factors involved.  We have been looking at as many of these 

factors as possible in our study to understand the issues.

We have tried at all times to keep farmers fully informed of our work, and its progress. We will all be in a much better 

position to comment further once our report is complete. 


